
POW Correspondence – Winston Mills Horne 

In amongst family papers held by Winston’s son, John, is a card sent by Win while he was a POW in 

Italy.  

It was addressed to  

Sapper 

H Hill 36515 

2nd NZEF 

England 

The Auckland War Memorial Museum Online Cenotaph has a record for a Harry Hill which matches 

the service number Win wrote on the card1, however I have not yet managed to track down any 

descendants of Harry Hill online.  

The card reads: 

28-06-43 

Dear Harry, received your letter a few days ago, & jove [sic] wasn't I please [sic] to hear from you, 

glad to hear that you are with the wife again & I hope to be with you shortly was damn sorry to hear 

about [unknown]. Well old man will write a decent letter L, [sic] but hope this finds you well.  

Winston 

 

Tania Seward 

July 2023 

 

Sources: 

1. https://www.aucklandmuseum.com/war-memorial/online-cenotaph/record/152929 
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